Professor E.B. Poulton, F.R.S., Wykeham House, OXFORD.

Dear Professor Poulton,

I have heard from the University Registrar that
the Board of Management of the Herbert Spencer
Lectureship have done me the honour of asking me to
deliver the lecture in 1932. It is a very great
pleasure to me to accept this invitation.

I shall be sailing for the States on Friday week, so I suppose further arrangements can be left till next September, when I shall be back. I hope I shall have the pleasure of meeting you at the British Association in that month, and then settled the title and date of the lecture.

Yours sincerely,